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Dr. Jeffrey Barbeau, Assistant Professor of Theology, is the 2005 winner of the Writing Across the Disciplines Excellence Award.  The award was established in 2002 with the help and funding of ORU alumna Phyllis Shelton Pomakoy; it recognizes a member of the ORU faculty who has displayed excellence in his or her use of writing in the classroom.  

Dr. Barbeau currently teaches courses in the areas of the history of Christianity, systematic theology, and philosophy.  His experiences both as a student and as a professor confirm the value of writing in any discipline.  He comments, “When I was at ORU, as an undergraduate majoring in Theological and Historical Studies, I knew that excellence in writing was the key to my future success.  (I even took Dr. Gray's Advanced Grammar and Usage!)  When I left ORU, I still wanted to do more to improve as a writer, so I went on to complete a M.A. in English Literature at Old Dominion University.  While at ODU, I not only developed as a writer, but also had the opportunity to take a course on teaching English composition.  That experience proved vital to my first teaching experience—teaching English composition to first-year and remedial writers at a community college—before moving back to Theology for graduate M.A. and Ph.D. work.  It was there that I discovered how many ways writing can be incorporated into assignments—whether highly practical assignments (such as completing a brochure) or more philosophical ones (such as writing for research purposes).  Now, I frequently use writing as a means of encouraging students to work through difficult questions, even during the class period.”

The Writing Across the Disciplines Committee is pleased to recognize Dr. Barbeau’s commitment to developing critical thinking through writing and his dedication to fulfilling ORU’s mission through exceptional pedagogy.
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In the past, many ORU faculty members have used the Cooperative Learning Center’s (CLC) writing tutors to help their students improve writing skills.  The CLC has a new name; it is now simply the Tutoring Center.  It offers tutoring in fewer disciplines than when it was the CLC, but it still is providing faculty members and students with the support they need in teaching and mastering writing skills.  Tutors are available to both undergraduate and graduate students on a walk-in basis or by appointment.  If consistent help is needed, students can make regular appointments with tutors.  The Tutoring Center also offers self-paced, writing skills programs in over fourteen topics, including sentence grammar, parts of speech, paragraphs, and common writing errors.


Barbara Wolfer, the Director of the Tutoring Center explains: "The Tutoring Center is an excellent resource for all students with writing needs—from the student who needs help on a particular paper to those who need a regular, on-going appointment with one of our tutors.  In addition to receiving help on papers, students can brush up on everything from parts of speech to writing a paragraph in our full range of self-paced programs.  If you want more information on how we might be able to help your students, please give me a call at extension 7013.”


Here are some ways the Tutoring Center can help you make teaching and grading student writing a more successful and rewarding experience:
· Require students to meet with a writing tutor in the revision stage of one or more of their writing projects.  You can make this requirement worth points or make it a necessary step before you agree to grade the final draft.

· Offer extra credit if they complete one or more skills programs.

· Require students with poor writing skills to complete a skills program targeting their problem areas before the next paper is due.
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ORU Launches Second Writing Intensive Faculty Learning Community 

The Writing Across the Disciplines program has launched its second writing-intensive learning community this fall.  

Writing intensive (WI) courses are regular courses in which writing assignments, including informal writing-to-learn and formal writing assignments, partially replace more traditional methods of teaching and evaluating course content.  Course goals and objectives are the same as other sections of the same course; only the pedagogy and assessment methods are changed.  Writing is used to make the course learner-centered, enabling students to develop higher-order critical thinking skills and gain proficiency in expressing concepts within that discipline.  Four WI courses are currently being offered in mathematics, nursing, humanities, and chemistry.

A unique component of the ORU WI program is that WI course instructors go through training together and then form a faculty learning community the first semester they teach the WI course.  The group members meet every other week to discuss their WI courses, collaborate on assignment and rubric design, review problems, and share success stories.  

Teaching a WI course comes with a number of incentives: $100.00 stipend for completing the training workshops, a student worker two hours per week, course size limited to twenty-five students, professional development funds to attend a writing across the disciplines conference, and numerous opportunities for research and publication.


A new WI learning community will be forming fall 2006.  If you are interested in teaching a WI course, contact Lori Kanitz at extension 6064 or at lkanitz@oru.edu.  
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Did You Know ORU Has a Writing Center?
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